
ANNEX C 
Objections to the Proposals 

Address Representation Officer’s response 

Councillor Ruth 
Potter 

On behalf of 
residents of 
Heworth Green 

Residents in this area have 
very little parking as it is and 
displaced parking already 
occurs on Dalguise Grove, Villa 
Grove and Hyrst Grove. There 
is a doctors surgery and a 
children's day nursery on 
Heworth Green that will have 
problems with these changes. 

Concerns are noted, but there is 
no scope to retain the parking 
bays on Heworth Green with the 
new junction arrangements for 
the new developments. 

Heworth Green Strongly opposes the proposal 
to remove the parking. This will 
prevent parents from dropping 
off children at their nursery and 
will affect their business. 

The parking bays on Heworth 
Green are not well used and 
parking for 6 to 7 will remain 
between 20 and 75m from the 
nursery.  

Hurst Grove The proposals will exacerbate 
the existing parking situation in 
Hurst Grove. Opportunist 
parkers already treat the street 
as a long stay car park. 

Would be less inclined to object 
if the council fast tracked a 
residents parking scheme for 
the area. 

Concerns are noted, but there is 
no scope to retain the parking 
bays on Heworth Green with the 
new junction arrangements for 
the new developments. 

Residents parking schemes 
have to be initiated by local 
residents demonstrating that 
there is a strong demand for 
such a scheme. Information will 
be sent to the resident on how 
they could initiate a scheme.  

Hurst Grove Concerned about where the 
cars will park if the parking 
bays are removed. Already 
have problems with cars 
blocking the road and 
driveways.  

Concerns are noted, but there is 
no scope to retain the parking 
bays on Heworth Green with the 
new junction arrangements for 
the new developments. 

Heworth Green Concerned about loss of 
parking bays that are used by 
visitors to the surgery.  

See above. 

Heworth Green Concerned about: 

1/ Where friends and family will 
park when visiting. 

2/ The high number of students 
in the area will park in the side 
streets and block driveways. 

3/ This matter should have 
been discussed before plans 
were produced. 

 

Alternative residents parking will 
be available in Huntington Road. 

The parking on Heworth Green 
is under used and some parking 
bays will remain. 

These proposals are in line with 
the planning approvals for the 
new developments 

 


